February 3, 1999
Policy Manual for 

Public Participation in

Transportation Projects 

Mr. Roberto Fonseca-Martinez 

Division Administrator 

Federal Highway Administration 

Richmond, Virginia 

Dear Mr. Fonseca-Martinez: 


Attached is the latest revision to the Location and Design Division’s “Policy Manual for Public Participation in Transportation Projects ”.   The intent of this revision to the manual is to update the information based on current federal and state guidelines.  This revision includes guidance for the “open forum public hearing process” and guidance for participation by special interest groups in the public meetings process.  This manual reflects the inclusion of the Department’s current process for providing increased public participation in the project development process.


I would appreciate your review and comment on the content of the manual.  Please send any comments to my office by Monday March 15, 1999.  If questions arise or additional information is needed, please contact me.

J. G. Browder, Jr.

Chief Engineer

